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Honorable Adrienne Adams				May 26, 2023				
Speaker of the Council
City Hall
New York, New York 10007
Attention:  Jonathan Ettricks

Re:	Duncan Genns
Block 3446, Lot 1
Brooklyn, Community District No. 4
Council District No. 37

Dear Madam Speaker:


The referenced property (“Exemption Area”) contains one multiple dwelling known as Duncan Genns which provides rental housing for low income seniors.  

St. Thomas Episcopal Senior Citizens Housing Development Fund Corporation (“Owner”), the owner and operator, acquired the Exemption Area in 1981. The Owner financed the rehabilitation of the Exemption Area with a mortgage insured by the United States Department of Housing and Urban Development. The Owner and HPD will enter into a regulatory agreement establishing certain controls upon the operation of the Exemption Area. Eligible tenants will receive Section 8 rental assistance. 

On May 11, 2023, the Council approved Resolution No. 628 (“Prior Resolution”), which authorized a tax exemption pursuant to Section 577 of the Private Housing Finance Law. The Prior Resolution must now be amended to correct a definition in relation to the calculation of the partial tax payment the Owner must pay during the term of the exemption. 

Accordingly, HPD requests that the Council amend the Prior Resolution by deleting provision b of paragraph 1 thereof and placing it with the following:  

1.b. 	“Contract Rent Differential” shall mean the amount by which the total contract rents applicable to the Exemption Area for such tax year (as adjusted and established pursuant to Section 8 of the United States Housing Act of 1937, as amended) exceed the total contract rents which are authorized as of April 1, 2023. 

HPD recommends approval of this matter and requests that it be referred to the appropriate committee at the next scheduled meeting of the Council.

Sincerely,
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Adolfo Carrión Jr.

(212) 863-6100	FAX (212) 863-6302	TTY (212) 863-8508
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